UNIVERSITY ATHLETICS COMMITTEE

November 30, 2015
The meeting was called to order at 8:00 AM by Alice Hall, Chair.
Members and Visitors Present

Cordelia Zinskie, Eric Hall, Alice Hall, Chris Geyerman, Christine Whitlock, Tom Kleinlein, Chris MacDonald, Chuck Harter, Mary Philips Smith, Kelly Berry, Fred Smith, Andrew Hansen, Cathy Beene, Jeff Blythe, Keith Roughton, Reggie Simpkins
Guest Speaker


Sander Koning:

· We had a good Fall, played in 7 tournaments, most players played in 4 or 5

· 2 guys made the finals in singles and we made a doubles final.
· We did better than in the past in the fall.
· We have a good Strength and Conditioning Coach and we are doing well Academically

· We have some tough matches at home scheduled this spring.
· Also doing no shave November to raise cancer awareness.
· There is a free clinic tonight from 5 – 7:30.

Approval of Minutes


· The minutes of the October 26, 2015 meeting were unanimously approved.

Financial Update

Jeff Blythe:
· We are holding steady on student fees.
· NCAA Sun Belt revenue comes in at end of year.

· We have exceeded the football ticket budget.
· WBB and VB have already exceeded the ticket budgets we allotted, so that is good news.

· We are ahead of schedule in terms of budget.
Schedule Approvals
Cathy Beene: 
· There were no schedules to approve at the meeting. 
· Track & Field Indoor & Outdoor schedules were approved through email in December.

SAAC President’s Update


Mary Philips Smith: 
· We got 3rd in Community Service for the month of October.  
· We did a canned food drive and also Holiday Helper. 
· Went to Roger Inman’s house and pulled tabs for Ronald McDonald Charity.
Athletics Update

Tom Kleinlein:
· Busy time of year in transition period from Football to Basketball.

· Our Rifle team is ranked nationally as well as our Swimming and Diving Team.
· Men’s Soccer and Women’s Soccer are looking to improve next year.
· Football has last game this Saturday and our 1st run through at a Bowl Game.

· Many people are still holding off on buying tickets until they find out exactly when and where we are playing.
· From the Foundation side we will be announcing the Savannah/Jacksonville position soon.

· We decided to no longer have an Atlanta position and will instead all work together to cover it.

FAR Update

Chris Geyerman:
· Nothing new to report at this time.

Student Athlete Services Update

Reggie Simpkins:

· Progress reports: Over a 50% response rates from the 3 we sent out.  Thank you to all faculty who sent it to us as this is a fairly good response rate.

· We are trying to keep the students focused going into the end of the semester.  
· The shot clock is off in Academics and we will be pushing as hard as we can into finals.
New Business
· Gender Equity Report was sent out. 
Old Business
Standardized Absence Policy for Student Athletes. 

· There is still some rewording in the policy that needs to get finished.

· Hopefully we can get it approved before the President switch since Dr. Bartels is familiar with it.

· Grade Replacement is another policy that is on the table as well that would benefit retention.  
Next Meeting

· January 27 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:37 AM.
